
f e d e r a l  r e s e r v e  b a n k  o f  D a l l a s

D ALLAS. TEXAS

December 28, 1954

To the Member and Nonmember Clearing Banks 
of the Eleventh Federal Reserve District:

For your information, all Federal Reserve Banks and Branches 
will be closed on Saturday, January 1, in observance of New 
Year’s Day.

On Wednesday, January 19, this bank and its branches at 
El Paso, Houston, and San Antonio will be closed in observance 
of Robert E. Lee’s Birthday. The following other Federal Reserve 
Banks and Branches will be closed on January 19:

Birmingham
Jacksonville
Nashville
Louisville
Memphis

We are informed that the Louisville Branch of the Federal 
Reserve Bank of St. Louis will observe Monday, January 31, as a 
holiday and will be closed on that date.

We are transmitting this information to you for your guid­
ance in connection with transit operations and transfers of funds.

Yours very truly,

WATROUS H. IRONS
President
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